
Department of Solid Waste 
INVITATION TO BID 

For the Manufacture and Delivery of Two 
Solid Waste Walking Floor Transfer Trailers 

Sealed bids will be received at the Deschutes County Department of Solid Waste, 61050 SE 27th Street, 
Bend, Oregon 97702, until but not after, 4:00 p.m. on Friday, February 21, 2020, at which time all bids 
for the above-entitled public works project will be publicly opened and read aloud.  

Said work consists of the manufacture and delivery of two new and unused current model solid waste 
transfer trailers equipped with walking floor unloading systems. 

Bid documents and specifications may be inspected and downloaded at the Deschutes County Bids and 
RFPs web page (http://www.deschutes.org/rfps) or obtained from Deschutes County Department of 
Solid Waste (541-317-3163), 61050 SE 27th Street, Bend, Oregon 97702. Inquiries regarding this 
solicitation shall be directed to Randy McCulley, Fleet and Equipment Manager at (541) 322-7175 or 
randy.mcculley@deschutes.org.  

IMPORTANT: Prospective bidders downloading/accessing website-posted specifications and other bid 
documents MUST complete and submit the Contact Information Form provided on the website, or 
contact the Department of Solid Waste by telephone (541-317-3163), to provide contact information, to 
receive follow-up documents (addenda, clarifications, etc). Failure to provide contact information to the 
Department of Solid Waste will result in bidder disqualification. Only those registering on line or 
notifying the Department of Solid Waste of website access to the project plans and specifications will 
receive follow-up documents (addenda, clarifications, etc).  

Bids shall be made on the forms furnished by the County, incorporating all contract documents, 
addressed and mailed or delivered to Deschutes County Department of Solid Waste, 61050 SE 27th 
Street, Bend, Oregon 97702 in a sealed envelope plainly marked “Solid Waste Walking Floor Transfer 
Trailers” and the name and address of the bidder. 

No bid will be considered by Deschutes County unless the bid contains a statement by the 
bidder that the provisions of ORS 279C.800 – 279C.870 are to be complied with.  Each bid must 
contain a statement as to whether the bidder is a resident bidder, as defined in ORS 279A.120. 
Oregon law requires the contract be awarded to the lowest responsive bidder who provides 
recycled materials instead of non-recycled materials pursuant to ORS 279A.125. 

Deschutes County may reject any bid not in compliance with all prescribed bidding procedures and 
requirements, and may reject for good cause any or all bids upon a finding of Deschutes County it is in 
the public interest to do so. The protest period for this procurement is seven (7) calendar days. 

             
       Timm Schimke  

Director of Solid Waste 
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